
Martin Malia
Westbrook
LD 1126
I am writing to express my opposition to LD 1126 An Act Requiring Serial Numbers 
on Firearms and Prohibiting Undetectable Firearms. It has never been illegal 
throughout the history of the State of Maine for someone to manufacture their own 
firearms or to require serial numbers on personally manufactured firearms. This long 
history of freedom would now be criminalized for present and future generations by 
LD 1126. The first step necessary for gun confiscation is to require registration of all 
serial numbers.
LD 1126 would restrict law abiding citizens from getting access to unfinished 
frames or receivers while having zero impact on crime.  What would stop criminals 
from obtaining unfinished frames or receivers in another state and importing them? 
This is exactly what happened in the New York City United Healthcare CEO 
assassination where New York  already had a law that was just ignored by the alleged 
assassin. Once again the only people stopped by these laws would be the law abiding 
citizen.  
LD 1126 is a back door attempt at an unlawful gun registry with the ultimate goal of 
civilian disarmament.LD 1126 ought not to pass.


